
Minutes for the AGM of Dudley LOC held at 6.30p.m. 
on Tuesday 20th June 2023
Clinical Education Centre, Russells Hall Hospital, Pensnett Road, Dudley DY1 2HQ
1. Chair’s Welcome
PS chaired the meeting and welcomed attendees.
2. Apologies for Absence
Apologies received from  Sheena Mangat, Hussnan Ejaz 
3. Minutes of previous AGM
Proposed by SA, seconded by RB. Agreed by a vote as a correct record
4. Matters arising from the previous Minutes
There were no matters arising.
5. Chair’s Report 2023
2023 will hopefully see the roll out of the awaited electronic referral system allowing better connectivity between optical practices, GP surgeries and also the HES. The system is being trialled first in 3 other areas with Dudley roll out happening at the end of the Year. This will be a great opportunity for us to engage with optical practices providing support. I have been fortunate to be part of the meetings to keep my knowledge up to date to make sure that we are ready to help with implementation of this, so please watch out for newsletters and information we send out.

Through Ophthalmology away days, and ICB forum meetings I have been able to establish excellent relationships with key individuals within the ICB such as Dr Ananta Dave Chief Medical Officer for Black country ICB and recently Public Health officer for Black country ICB Taps Mtemachani. With John Barry and Ananta coming to my practice they experienced first hand how well we are placed in the community to deliver effective services.

This year I have managed to set up meetings with ICB boards trying to involve all LOCs and as I write this report, through the RHH away day, we have managed to start dialogue with the HES on commissioning post-cat assessments in the community. We are very hopeful that this will be rolled out in the next year.
The central purpose of ICSs is to address health inequalities in its region. West midlands is the second worse in the country for health inequalities. There are clear correlations between the outcomes of integration based on a regions deprivation level. Areas of higher deprivation have lower levels of integration and poorer heath outcomes at system level. Through consistent emails I have managed to present to the cardiovascular disease network to talk about HLOPs as well as promoting how blood pressure monitoring services can take place in optical practices across the black country. I am consistently trying to make sure that as part of any strategic planning involving the health inequalities fund optical practices are not missed out and are included in any pilots or schemes just like GP surgeries and pharmacists.

Charles has been working incredibly hard to make sure the services such as glaucoma monitoring and OCT monitoring etc are not just occurring in Dudley but across the whole region. He has been attending many meetings across all areas and ‘joining the dots’ together. We have been constantly updated at all LOC meetings on regional changes and information and this collaborative approach with the other LOCs is what will result in the success of schemes with no cross-border issues. Sheena has been able to establish relationships with PCN’s as well – so at place level we are gaining recognition.

Finally as part of the workforce development funds we have started organising paediatric workshops, had peer discussions online, and are working on FB workshops etc. We are very proud of the quality of applications we have had for higher qualifications from Dudley, and it’s great to see interest from our colleagues in wanting to develop themselves further. 

Thank you to Mark for taking on the role of treasurer and taking on the changes that are happening in terms of payroll. Thanks to Rosie for organising the AGM and Paul for keeping up with the ever-increasing communication that is going out to our colleagues. Thank you to all committee members too for attaining and contributing to meetings.

Looking forward to big changes God willing!
SA would also like to thank Sunit Jolly and Kay Reeves who are standing down after many years of being Committee Members.  SA would also like to thank MT & RB for their continued support in roles as Treasurer and CPD Officer.
Shamina Asif 
Chair 2022/20223
6.  Treasurer’s Report 2023
With COVID restrictions easing and the NHS undergoing continued reorganisation, the number of meetings attended by committee members has increased. This has had some impact on how much the committee spent on the work we do on behalf of our constituents. 
Meeting cost for the committee continue to be lower than pre-pandemic as meetings are still typically via Zoom, so there are no additional costs such as catering etc.
In the next 12 months the LOC is expecting to devote considerable time to assisting practices with the roll out of the new electronic referral scheme (EeRS). Black Country LOCs have acquired separate funding from the NHS for this work, and Dudley LOC is currently the custodian of those funds. This should mean that there is no impact on the LOC’s own funds from these activities.
Our expenditure for the financial year was £37138.87 leaving us with a small surplus of £4874.43. The LOC’s reserve at the bank as of 16/5/2023 was £36,184.04, less some outstanding claims for work. This means that the LOC is now just below its target level of reserves.
The Statutory Levy is currently set at 2.0%, with 0.5% of this being paid to LOCSU who help set up community schemes. The LOC want wherever possible to reduce the Levy. However, after performing a stress test analysis, any reduction of more than 0.1% would result in a deficit in income. There is some uncertainty as to whether the NHS will accept a levy that is not a multiple of 0.25% but an attempt will be made to reduce the levy to 1.9%. If that is not possible it will stay at 2.0% but the committee may reduce it mid year should our reserve become greater than 1 years’ worth of expenditure. 
Summary of items to seek approval of at AGM
1. The accounts presented for the year ending 31/03/2023.
2. To reduce the Statutory Levy, if possible, to 1.9%. If not to leave it for now at 2.0%
3. To seek approval for the LOC to raise or lower the Statutory Levy by up to  0.5% if it feels necessary, with a view to maintaining approximately 1 years’ worth of expenditure in reserve
4. To continue to pay LOCSU 0.5% of our Statutory Levy.
5. To continue to use accountants E.R.Grove & Co. to audit the LOC accounts.
Mark Tuffin  (Treasurer)
7.      Adoption of Reports
Chairs reports voted as adopted. Treasurers report voted as adopted.
8. 
Appointment of Returning Officer and two Scrutineers
Not applicable as insufficient nominees to require an election.
9.
Election of 1/3rd of the Committee
The following nominations were received:
Mark Tuffin (Performer)
Shamina Asif (Performer)
David Wright (Performer)
Three nominations for the five seats available were received, therefore those nominated were elected unopposed.
10.
 Adoption of Business Plan
The plan was adopted by a vote.
11. 
  Adoption of the Statutory Levy for the forthcoming financial year
The proposal made was to change the Statutory levy to 1.9%, with the power to raise or lower the Statutory Levy by up to  0.5% if it feels necessary to cover any sudden increase or decrease in expenditure.
This was adopted by a vote.
12. 
  Adoption of the contribution to LOCSU for the forthcoming financial year
Mohammed Bhuta (LOCSU  Representative) gave a short presentation regarding the work carried out by LOCSU. 
The proposal to continue to pay LOCSU 0.5% of our Statutory Levy was made. This was adopted by a vote
14. 
 Discussion of the CET budget for the forthcoming financial year
This was discussed and it was agreed to spend £5000 net of sponsorship during the next financial year so long as it is financially prudent to do so.

15. 
  Central LOC Fund contribution
This was agreed by a vote with the same contribution as previous year of £500. 
16.     
Appointment of the Auditors for the forthcoming financial year  
It was proposed to continue with E.R. Grove – this was voted on and adopted 
17.      AOB


There was no other business.
18.  

Close of AGM 
The meeting was closed at 7.00pm






Secretary: Paul Sidhu
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